
Washington Outboard Club 
Membership Meeting 

May 12, 2022 
 

The meeting was called to order by Commodore Thurman Watson at 7:00 
p.m. 

 
Secretary Tom Lee was not present at this meeting. Commodore Watson 

read the April, 2022 minutes and they were approved as read. 
 

Purser Report: 
 

I didn’t get a copy of Tom Harina’s monthly financial report so I can’t add 
them to this. Tom did state we received the funds from West Sac for the 

ramp repair. 

 
The budget was approved as presented.  

 
Secretary Report: No changes to your membership count and the renewal 

info. I did inform the members that if they didn’t receive the renewal 
package from you by June 1st they need to contact Secretary Tom Lee, don’t 

wait until August to try and explain.  
 

 
Commodore Watson reiterated the Secretaries statement of the membership 

renewal dates and process.  Renewal forms will be mailed to all members 
mid-May with renewal forms and checks due to Secretary Lee by July 31, 

2022.  Window stickers will be mailed back to paid members as soon as 
possible.   

 

 
Ramp Update – Steve Johnson wasn’t present, Bill King a member of the 

ramp comminity want over the drawing for the repair and said they’re 
approved with just a few minor details that needed to be reviewed. That 

review will be addressed Monday May 16th at the Port during the low tied. 
There was a lot of discussion about how long the ramp repair is taken; 

Commodore Watson explained the entire ramp repair project from the hiring 
of Peabody Engineering to where we are now. The members were thankful 

for the explanation. Bill King said they are looking at an August/September 
completion date once all the subcontractors our confirmed. 

 
Yolo County Fish and game showed up unannounced just to introduce them 

self to the club. Handed out a few cards and stayed to the end of the 
meeting and chatted with some of the members. 



 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.  

 
Thurman Watson Commodore filling for Secretary Tom Lee 
 

 

 

 


